
 
Advisory No. 163, s. 2019 

September 23, 2019 
In compliance with DepEd Order (DO) No. 8, s. 2013,  

this advisory is issued not for endorsement, per DO 28, s. 2001,  
but only for the information of DepEd officials,  

personnel/staff as well as the concerned public. 
(Visit www.deped.gov.ph) 

 
ANNUAL NATIONAL CONGRESS OF PHILIPPINE LIBRARIANS ASSOCIATION INC.  

 
 The Philippine Librarians Association Inc., in partnership with the National 

Commission for Culture and the Arts, will conduct the Annual National Congress with 
the theme, Inclusive, Innovative, Interconnected from November 19 to 22, 2019 at the 
Tagaytay International Convention Center, Tagaytay City, Cavite. 
 
 The congress aims to 
 

1. examine the role of libraries, information centers, archives, and other 
cultural heritage partners and institutions in building inclusive, 
innovative, and interconnected societies; 

2. recognize the efforts, advocacies, initiatives, programs, projects, and 
services in libraries, information centers, archives, and other 
cultural heritage partners and institutions towards inclusive, 
innovative, and interconnected societies; and 

3. determine the roles of librarians and library associations as key 
players for societal improvements and change through capacity 
building and implementation of professional agenda. 

 
 The target participants are librarians and information professionals nationwide. 
 

Participation of public and private schools shall be subject to the                   
no-disruption-of-classes policy stipulated in DepEd Order No. 9, s. 2005 titled 
Instituting Measures to Increase Engaged Time-on-Task and Ensuring Compliance 
Therewith.  

 
For more information, contact: 

 
Elisa V. Garcia 
Conference Chair and Executive Vice President 
G/F, the National Library of the Philippines Building 
T.M. Kalaw Street, Ermita, Manila 
Mobile Phone No.: 0998-992-2267 
Email Address: plainbot.official@gmail.com 
Website: www.plai.org.ph 
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